
Ask The Theologian                                                              
Friday February 14, 2020 (Ask the Theologian)                                   
Dr. Randy White                                                                 
http://youtu.be/S7DoreuAdTg                                                     
                                                                                
good morning ladies and gentlemen                                               
welcome to ask the theologian on Friday                                         
it is Friday and we are glad that you                                           
are here ready in just a little bit to                                          
take your biblical theological and                                              
worldview questions always happy to do                                          
so and it's Valentine's Day and what is                                         
it that we love one of the things that                                          
we love is Israel and the Jewish people                                         
and I want to introduce you today to                                            
something that you may not be aware of                                          
the Druze not the Jews but the Druze d r                                        
uz e at dispensational publishing house                                         
we had the pleasure of doing some free                                          
work for the Druze and creating the                                             
Druze Veterans Association website for                                          
the Advancement of the Israeli Druze                                            
soldier this happens to be the first                                            
week of shukran Druze 2020 and we're                                            
going to talk about that a little bit                                           
but what I'm excited about is that we                                           
have a Druze with us on the line for a                                          
live interview his name is anon and a                                           
non welcome to our program we are                                               
good morning to you it's actually                                               
evening good morning and good evening to                                        
you and good morning to the rest and let                                        
me ask first of all you're in Israel try                                        
to tell us a little bit where you are in                                        
Israel first of all well I'm located in                                         
the north of Israel in an area called                                           
the Galilee basically if the truth                                              
minority lives mainly in the north of                                           
Israel live in the north of Israel in                                           
the Galilee mountains and there in the                                          
Carmel Mountain and some of us are in                                           
the Golan Heights excellent and many of                                         
our listeners who have been to Israel                                           
have often we will stop at a Druze                                              
restaurant and drive through some Druze                                         
villages when we                                                                
to Mount Carmel and other places like                                           
that in the Galilee or up in the far                                            
north Galilee as well and you can go                                            
with us in December and maybe we'll just                                        
excellent excellent this is our great                                           
host I can tell you that now tell us a                                          
little bit because many of our audience                                         
will not know who in the world are the                                          
Druze anyway yes yes although you have a                                        
Druze community in the United States and                                        
in South South America and in Central                                           
America there's a I'll tell you a little                                        
bit about the Druze were a small                                                
minority living mainly we originated                                            
from Egypt and then made our way to                                             
Israel to Syria to Jordan to this area                                          



basically we're ethno-religious group we                                        
believe in one God our religion is                                              
mainly secretive only the religious                                             
people are allowed to read in their                                             
religious books and they all tell you                                           
about the Druze in Israel since the                                             
Declaration of Independence in 1948 and                                         
even before that I'll explain afterward                                         
even before that the Druze and the                                              
Jewish community went side by side we                                           
helped the Jewish community to form the                                         
State of Israel and there these days we                                         
serve in their mandatory service in the                                         
Israeli army and the other forces                                               
secretly other air forces in Israel so                                          
the Druze are not Jewish in religion the                                        
Druze are not Muslim in religion correct                                        
the Druze are Druze in religion yes we                                          
are just drew say we're an independent                                          
religion and some of some of the rabbi's                                        
actually told me that there could be                                            
that the Druze are the 13th and                                                 
tribe who who went lost in the desert                                           
but historically we originated from                                             
Egypt where a separate separate ethnic                                          
group separate religion I would like to                                         
ask a question then that has to relate                                          
to the scripture I know that there was                                          
I've mentioned this earlier in the week                                         
in our program when I hinted that we                                            
would have you on here that there is a                                          
relationship between the Druze and we                                           
would call him Jethro I believe you                                             
could you pronounce that a little                                               
differently but what's the difference                                           
between Druze or that your connection                                           
between Druze and Jethro                                                        
well Jethro or you throw as we call him                                         
in Hebrew we believe that he is our                                             
prophet he true is the father-in-law of                                         
prophet Moses and that's where we link                                          
with the Jewish people it's a very                                              
historical and spiritual bond that we                                           
have with the Jewish community                                                  
it draws our is our prophet we believe                                          
in him and his tomb actually is near                                            
Tiberias in the mountain and we go once                                         
a year and the 25th of April of every                                           
year we go visit the religious people go                                        
visit there and as I said he throws the                                         
father-in-law of mache and he was the                                           
advisor as well and that's that's where                                         
the link started but I would also say                                           
that throughout the history we have we                                          
have evidence there has always been a                                           
bond between the Druze minority and the                                         
Jewish people for example in 1170 to                                            
about a hundred years ago there was a                                           
famous traveler who came to the area and                                        
he wrote a book about that later on and                                         
he said that there is a small minority                                          
called Druze Aeons as he called us in                                           



the book drew and that the Druze Aeons                                          
are very friendly to the Jewish people                                          
now moving forward in history                                                   
even in the 19 in 1920 and I'm to mine                                          
from 1920 to 1948 the Jewish the Jewish                                         
people were very weak and hit having                                            
gone through the terrible Holocaust and                                         
then when they came back to the to                                              
Israel they Druze our leaders decided to                                        
go with them although they're weak and                                          
decided to go with them help them to                                            
build the State of Israel side by side                                          
and we're together since then once so                                           
let's talk for just a moment then about                                         
the Druze and Israel together in the IDF                                        
and I would remind you once again that                                          
our connection at dispensational                                                
publishing house has to do with the                                             
Druze veterans association friends with                                         
one of the advisers Michael Cohen of                                            
course who is Jewish and Druze vets org                                         
is that website tell us a little bit                                            
about how the Druze veterans association                                        
works for the advancement of the Israeli                                        
Druze soldier but they're basically a                                           
few years ago we found that the Israeli                                         
Druze soldier after he leaves the army                                          
there's a big problem because he after                                          
after that he goes to look for work and                                         
he gets stuck in in work places he                                              
misses the opportunity of going to work                                         
of going to sorry to universities of                                            
going getting diplomas and etc and after                                        
that going to work in a decent places                                           
and that because they go go and look for                                        
money working in temporary that in that                                         
become a permanent jobs so what we did                                          
in the Druze veterans association we                                            
said that we win the win this soldier at                                        
the age of 21 when he leaves the service                                        
the army service we want to help to help                                        
him a blend in                                                                  
in the working sector in high-tech                                              
companies now we have this idea of                                              
building this high-tech Center and we                                           
were gonna start building it this year                                          
yeah that the Israeli Druze soldier when                                        
he leaves the army at the age of 21 we                                          
bring him into this College we take care                                        
of his studying he can study and                                                
afterwards we take care of his work                                             
placements he can go and work in                                                
high-tech companies and that will ensure                                        
his future and that will make sure that                                         
he gets a job that suits his ability                                            
because the Druze you know we have a lot                                        
of a lot of youngsters that have the                                            
ability to work everywhere and we have a                                        
lot of youngsters working worldwide                                             
basically in high-tech companies we want                                        
to enhance that excellent I have loved                                          
the program one of the things we're big                                         



on right here is those kind of                                                  
apprenticeship tech advancement for                                             
young men and women who can do that and                                         
so we appreciate the Druze who serve in                                         
the IDF and carry that out now you have                                         
going on this week February the 8th                                             
through the 15th the first week of                                              
global I can't say it hakarat hatov did                                         
I get that and friends from 50 countries                                        
it says saluting the most brave and                                             
valiant and loyal non-jewish community                                          
in Israel and thank them for their                                              
service and and Beyond shukran Druze                                            
2020 tell us Anan what is shukran Druze                                         
2020 and pardon if I didn't speak very                                          
good Hebrew perfectly well it says it's                                         
hashtag shukran Druze a 2020 it's a                                             
campaign it's a international campaign                                          
that we are running to say thank you to                                         
the Druze to the Druze servicemen in the                                        
army and in the policemen in the fire                                           
department and in all the security                                              
forces in Israel it's a weekly program                                          
it started on Sunday                                                            
on Sunday it's rot this week on Sunday                                          
we had this campaign running in churches                                        
across the world where they we had their                                        
prayers and and they mentioned this                                             
mentioned chakram Drewes 2020 on Monday                                         
it was the Jerusalem day there was a                                            
west wall and the Zion museum and the                                           
other really really our religious                                               
leaders participated in many events in                                          
New Jerusalem on Tuesday was the media                                          
day we had campaigns running around the                                         
world including but not only in the                                             
Japan in Korea in Russia and many other                                         
countries Wednesday was schools day                                             
around the world we had schools around                                          
the world talking about this campaign me                                        
and participated and took part in it                                            
saying shukran Drew's 2020 that means                                           
thank you Drew's it 2020 thank you for                                          
the service thank you for doing                                                 
everything in the second day in Israel                                          
and on Thursday it was International Day                                        
we had the Ministry of Foreign Affairs                                          
we have their Jewish Congress and many                                          
other organizations participating in the                                        
Shorin Druze 2020 and the main event a                                          
big event is on Saturday tomorrow in                                            
Israeli time in Shabbat                                                         
Saturday it's the major event rabbis in                                         
synagogues throughout the world will                                            
pray and thank the Israeli soldiers                                             
officers policemen firemen and all the                                          
Druze and the security forces in Israel                                         
to say thank you to them and to pray and                                        
there for them as well and I would just                                         
say we add to that as a thank you to the                                        
Druze soldier and the firemen and the                                           
policemen and all those Druze that help                                         



this country that we love Israel and the                                        
Jewish people that we love and care for                                         
as well and so a nun I appreciate you                                           
being here and I hope that all of our                                           
listeners will use that hashtag their                                           
shukran Druze 2020 hashtag shukran                                              
guru's 2020 and maybe even share this                                           
video and anon I look forward to meeting                                        
you this year                                                                   
I'll be there in Israel in the Galilee                                          
and maybe I can come see you any other                                          
word you'd like to close with yes first                                         
of all the pleasure is mine                                                     
you're always welcome my house or in any                                        
other Druze village houses everywhere if                                        
you in the campaign you're more than                                            
welcome to do it you can go in the                                              
website of the Druze veteran's website                                          
is the Druze vets dot o-r-g or visit us                                         
on Facebook or Twitter and participate                                          
by saying shukran Druze 2020 hashtag                                            
shukran Druze 2020 and there thank you                                          
very much for having me this morning and                                        
they have a nice day and thank you very                                         
much and God bless you we wish you a                                            
grant we express our gratitude to you                                           
into the Druze Israeli soldier once                                             
again it's Druze vets dot o-r-g hashtag                                         
Sukhram Druze 2020 and the                                                      
dispensational publishing house had a                                           
little parts and being able to put this                                         
website together for the Druze Veterans                                         
Association Michael Cohen our friend                                            
who's on shabbat today shabbat shalom                                           
when he listens to that and once again a                                        
non very nice to meet you and we look                                           
forward to having you back sometime to                                          
learn a little more about a very unique                                         
culture in northern Israel and some                                             
throughout the world and once again                                             
thank you and God bless you                                                     
thank you very much unique culture                                              
indeed and enjoyed visiting with an on                                          
hope you enjoyed that visit as well we                                          
appreciate an on and again many of you                                          
have taken to Israel and we have eaten                                          
that Druze restaurants typically at                                             
Mount Carmel well was heated one as I                                           
mentioned earlier and we'll go there                                            
again and even meats and on and the                                             
Druze are fascinating people these                                              
descendants of or at least adherence to                                         
the religion of Jethro this is why I                                            
bring it up this week why I thought it                                          
was appropriate for this program I'm                                            
this biblical                                                                   
questions theological worldview                                                 
questions were ready to take yours too                                          
by the way and to to realize and                                                
recognize of course Jethro was not                                              
Jewish Jethro was a Midianite priest and                                        
his wife Zipporah as well we had a                                              



discussion earlier this week a question                                         
that came up on that and so here are                                            
these who follow what Jethro and the                                            
long-standing allegiance they have with                                         
the Jewish people very interesting part                                         
of Israeli culture today in modern                                              
Israeli culture as well there are Druze                                         
all through the Middle East but have                                            
been historically and are today friendly                                        
to the Jewish people and they can put                                           
out a spread too on a table they're very                                        
well known for their hospitality and a                                          
very interesting religion we'd love to                                          
learn about some time but as he said                                            
it's a secret religion there's not a lot                                        
of public information out there about                                           
that so glad you are here and we are                                            
ready to get now into our regular                                               
programming of taking your biblical                                             
theological and worldview questions and                                         
we are going to start with a question                                           
first of all that comes in from Danny                                           
and then a very similar related question                                        
I just worded differently from cliff and                                        
the question has to do with Galatians                                           
chapter 2 verse 16 and the meaning of                                           
the word of or in is there something                                            
dispensationalist should be                                                     
understanding now we have discussed this                                        
before but I want to look at even in a                                          
little bit deeper way today as we                                               
consider again Galatians chapter 2 verse                                        
16 and this little word of or in that we                                        
are going to consider and let me bring                                          
this for you bring it up here here we go                                        
knowing that a man is not justified by                                          
works of the law but by the faith of                                            
Jesus Christ even we have believed in                                           
Jesus Christ that we may be justified by                                        
the faith of Christ and not by the works                                        
of the law or by the works of the law                                           
shall no man be justified now the issue                                         
right here in this of is by the faith of                                        
highlight that for you maybe I can buy                                          
the faith of Jesus Christ what do you                                           
mean we're justified by the faith of                                            
Jesus Christ many of the translations as                                        
you know let me try to pull up new                                              
American Standard for example here yes a                                        
new American Standard on the left side                                          
of your screen it is through the faith                                          
in Jesus Christ not justified by works                                          
of the law but through faith in Jesus                                           
Christ now it is true that you and I                                            
come and we are saved by grace through                                          
faith other passages of scripture make                                          
that very clear by faith by grace                                               
through faith that faith is in Jesus                                            
Christ especially in the completed works                                        
of Jesus Christ                                                                 
so should Galatians 2:16 as new American                                        
Standard many other translations have                                           



put it should they have said by the                                             
faith in Jesus Christ instead of the                                            
King James which goes by the faith of                                           
Jesus Christ actually no they should not                                        
have the word is of it needs to be of                                           
this is not talking about my faith that                                         
I place in Jesus Christ there are other                                         
passages of scripture which talk about                                          
that but this is talking about the faith                                        
or we might even say the faithfulness of                                        
Jesus Christ that is to say this is                                             
talking about the completed work of                                             
Jesus Christ now a couple of things I                                           
want to show you to try to prove that as                                        
we go back here let's look into the                                             
Greek and let me bring that up large for                                        
you and let's look at a thing first of                                          
all let's I tell you what let's look at                                         
English here knowing that a man                                                 
is not justified by the works of the law                                        
not works in the law that would make any                                        
sense but the works of the law now when                                         
we look at that let's come over here to                                         
the middle column in the Greek here it                                          
is knowing that there's the negator                                             
there so is not justified a man by works                                        
of law notice that of law it's one word                                         
here there's not two words in it as in                                          
English it's just law but if I move my                                          
mouse there you notice a little green                                           
but actually you notice some yellow                                             
behind it's yellow just like works right                                        
here is yellow and yet it's got a blue                                          
highlighter that tells us this masculine                                        
that matches it up with man there so it                                         
looks green there but it's it's yellow                                          
with a blue highlighter is what it is                                           
and works of law now the things which                                           
are yellow happen to be the genitive the                                        
genitive form typically it's a it's a                                           
limiting form that is it often works we                                         
might say as a an adjective                                                     
perhaps that defines to whom it belongs                                         
so the the genitive there I go often to                                         
a little website right here I I'm not                                           
gonna recommend the website because I                                           
don't know if it's good or not BCBS                                             
are.com slash Greek slash case dot html'                                        
and if you go down it gives the various                                         
cases that are here and gives a lot                                             
about it and here it is for genitive                                            
there's a lot of different things but                                           
basically genitive works as an adjective                                        
and it describes then to whom in fact if                                        
we bring this up a little bit where you                                         
can see it characterized by described by                                        
belonging to possessed by now that's the                                        
the simplest way to understand the                                              
genitive whose                                                                  
so it is the faith of Jesus Christ just                                         
like it's the works of law the faith of                                         
Jesus Christ even we have believed in                                           



Jesus Christ and notice right here                                              
believed Jesus Christ here that's not                                           
the that's not the yellow Jesus Christ                                          
here that's the accusative that's the                                           
direct object typically goes with a verb                                        
like this believed in Jesus Christ so we                                        
certainly have believed in Jesus Christ                                         
but it's the faith of Jesus Christ could                                        
we say the faithfulness of Jesus Christ                                         
gives us something to believe in so                                             
you've got to have faith on both regards                                        
as a matter of fact if you were to                                              
consider I don't know Philippians                                               
chapter 2                                                                       
let's see beginning with verse 8 perhaps                                        
he being found in the fashion of man he                                         
humbled himself and became obedient even                                        
to unto death even to death on the cross                                        
that's speaking of his faith we talked                                          
about the Druze veterans and we say                                             
these were men who were not Jews but                                            
they were faithful to the Jewish people                                         
and the modern State of Israel so here                                          
we have the faith or faithfulness we                                            
might say of Christ and we have that                                            
faith in Christ and go back to add to it                                        
again the faith of Jesus Christ even we                                         
have believed in Jesus Christ you've got                                        
of and you've got in and they are both                                          
necessary as a matter of fact let's look                                        
at one more passage in Galatians we can                                         
look at Galatians chapter 3 verse 26 and                                        
it says for ye are children of God by                                           
faith in Jesus Christ okay here is faith                                        
but this faith here notice those little                                         
arrows there and that tells us that's in                                        
the dative that is the                                                          
in direct object and that would be the                                          
faith in Jesus Christ we are we are                                             
saved or we're sons of God here it says                                         
through our faith in so I think there is                                        
this controversy so to speak that speaks                                        
of whether it's of the faith of Jesus                                           
Christ or the faith in Jesus Christ now                                         
once again when we look at this in the                                          
King James the faith of Jesus Christ in                                         
the new American Standard the faith in                                          
Jesus Christ now let's look at this                                             
again in the various underlying Greek                                           
text right here faith of Jesus Christ                                           
let's come over here to the Nestle élan                                         
version 27 because the twenty first 26                                          
were not there and here that were not                                           
accurate that is to say so they had to                                          
change it 27 times and there it is the                                          
same words and I don't have the same                                            
color coding I've fed into this one so                                          
the colors are a little bit different                                           
but but it's it's the same words they're                                        
translating they're in the genitive you                                         
so Chris dude right there how the the                                           
diya                                                                            



through the faith of Jesus Christ and we                                        
in Jesus Christ trusted again here you                                          
have the accusative so they're                                                  
translating the same thing but no                                               
American Standard here's here's I think                                         
the problem with new American Standard                                          
those of you say oh it's the most                                               
accurate there is out there nuts really                                         
not you start studying the Greek and                                            
you'll find out it's not that's why I                                           
left the new American Standard for years                                        
and years I used new American Standard I                                        
often equip you know borrowing from Rush                                        
Limbaugh a little bit that I've got                                             
formerly nazmi stained fingers and with                                         
all of that then I began to look and say                                        
you know what that was their theology                                           
speaking they thought it's got to be in                                         
even though the words say of even though                                        
typically we would always go with of                                            
we're not going to go with the plain                                            
sense here because that doesn't make                                            
and since to us and therefore we're                                             
gonna switch it that means again you                                            
gotta choose a good Bible you've got to                                         
choose a good translation of the Bible                                          
not not all are made equal if we will                                           
and I think it it really is of that is                                          
correct now Danny adds to that is                                               
there's something that dispensationalist                                        
should be understanding I I don't think                                         
that there is a a dispensational issue                                          
here but I do think that                                                        
dispensationalists should understand                                            
this because the heart of                                                       
dispensationalism is to take the Word of                                        
God literally and literally it says the                                         
faith of Jesus Christ so find a Bible                                           
version that says the faith of Jesus                                            
Christ and you'll be doing well that's                                          
what dispensation was saw to get out of                                         
it is I need to check word by word and I                                        
think it's even helpful again if we                                             
learned Greek in Hebrew and we try to do                                        
that that we verify every step of the                                           
way now by the way let me just say to                                           
you this has been our special this week                                         
at dispensational publishing calm the                                           
hardback of the Scofield Bible if you                                           
don't have a King James or you don't                                            
have a Scofield Bible this is it's a                                            
it's a great buy i think with the coupon                                        
code wednesday which still is good today                                        
and with that coupon code wednesday you                                         
can get this for I think it's $17.49                                            
regular $24.99 so it's not huge                                                 
expensive anyway but use coupon code                                            
Wednesday I'm pretty sure it's gonna                                            
expire today so do that now I can also                                          
tell you we're out of them so it'll be a                                        
backorder but you'll get the price now                                          
if you go I think we've got some more                                           



coming next week that'll fill all the                                           
orders that are already in but I'm                                              
scrambling to find as many of these as I                                        
can so you get to get one of those if                                           
you want dispensational publishing com                                          
look for the Scofield hardback and use                                          
coupon code Wednesday                                                           
and you can get that and I agree with                                           
laureate really is a huge doctrinal                                             
issue what it does is I don't know                                              
anyone who in in any kind of                                                    
conservative Christianity that doesn't                                          
say we place our faith in Jesus Christ                                          
but what we have here is that we                                                
recognize in Galatians 2:16 the faith of                                        
Jesus Christ remember he said not my                                            
will but thine be done I think one of                                           
the most startling things to me and this                                        
shouldn't be startling I guess looking                                          
back on it but it's a startling thing to                                        
me is that when I when I really listen                                          
to those words not my will but thine be                                         
done that said Jesus Christ had a will                                          
which he was not going to fulfill in the                                        
flesh dwelling among us he said I'd                                             
rather do this but instead I'm going to                                         
do that now that is the faith of Jesus                                          
Christ that he was obedient even unto                                           
death he said if this is the route we                                           
must go then that's what that's what                                            
we're doing so the faith of Jesus Christ                                        
is that which we can rejoice in and you                                         
know carry out so thank you cliff and                                           
Michael for that particular question                                            
that you have given to us today I think                                         
that was cliff and Danny excuse me                                              
Michael's question is up next and                                               
Michael has a question says today people                                        
say the sinner's prayer to receive                                              
Christ as their Savior is this                                                  
relatively a relatively new thing or was                                        
it going on in Paul's day well I'm gonna                                        
say a couple of things to start out here                                        
in Paul's day that was the beginning of                                         
Michael and I excuse me it was the FIR                                          
of sinners coming and placing their                                             
faith in Jesus Christ so that's where it                                        
starts now Paul actually never taught                                           
anything about the sinner's prayer he                                           
doesn't you know the closest you can get                                        
is call upon the name of the Lord but                                           
that's into the Old Testament stuff and                                         
you know you'll find me when you seek                                           
for me with all your heart that gets                                            
into very different kinds of issues so                                          
the idea of voicing a prayer to receive                                         
Jesus as Savior I would say was not a                                           
thing that was going on in Paul's day                                           
now let's just think logically here for                                         
just a moment of minute let's try to put                                        
some history together                                                           
so you're the Philippian jailer maybe                                           



and you recognize if this man is so                                             
totally different and he and Silas                                              
they've been praying that praying and                                           
singing all night long and they're in                                           
this prison because of their God and                                            
they've got the the clearly a faith that                                        
is is changing everything about them and                                        
then he tells me believe in the Lord                                            
Jesus and you'll be saved and you say I                                         
believe I believe I believe now you go                                          
home Philippian jailer goes home and                                            
says I'm gonna tell my family about this                                        
and they say I believe I believe I                                              
believe and then what do you do I think                                         
it it becomes very quick after that that                                        
the Philippian jailer maybe says to his                                         
family trust me I'm making this up so                                           
don't don't make build your doctrine he                                         
says to his family let's have a word of                                         
Prayer we've heard Paul praying I've                                            
seen Paul praying I want us to come I                                           
want us to pray Lord Jesus we believe in                                        
you save us and then the child goes at                                          
the next day at his private online                                              
Academy the gentleman Nelson Darby                                              
Academy                                                                         
wherever he goes to school he starts                                            
telling his friends and maybe he says we                                        
prayed to receive Jesus Christ as our                                           
Savior now again all that's made up but                                         
I think you can see that it comes about                                         
fairly naturally that we want to tell                                           
Jesus that we're trusting him as Savior                                         
and we talked to Jesus in prayer to the                                         
Father through Jesus in prayer and so we                                        
come pretty quickly to say dear father I                                        
am a sinner I trust in the faith of                                             
Jesus Christ and I put my faith in Jesus                                        
Christ would you save me thank you for                                          
the death burial the resurrection of                                            
Jesus Christ for the faithfulness of                                            
Jesus Christ that's what I trust in save                                        
me today thank you for the gift and you                                         
can see how it very quickly comes about                                         
now that's all speculation but the truth                                        
is down through history we don't have                                           
any record of a sinner's prayer until                                           
very recently so to Michael's questions                                         
today people say a sinner's prayer to                                           
receive Christ as our Savior is this a                                          
relatively new thing yes was it going on                                        
in Paul's day if so it's an argument                                            
from silence maybe we can kind of see                                           
how naturally it might might be there                                           
but let me let me speak a little bit                                            
positively and a little bit negatively                                          
about this sinner's prayer or this                                              
prayer to receive Christ first of all                                           
let me speak on the positive side a few                                         
years ago I believe was JD Greer who's                                          
the current president of the almost                                             
defunct Southern Baptist Convention and                                         



he wrote a book a few years ago entitled                                        
stop asking Jesus into your heart or                                            
David Platt who is the president of the                                         
International Mission Board when they                                           
actually had missionaries he this was                                           
before he let him all go but he had a                                           
very well-known phrase that said a video                                        
that went around the world                                                      
he said asking telling people to ask gee                                        
this into the heart he called that that                                         
sinner's prayer as we often call it he                                          
said that's just a superstitious prayer                                         
now I am NOT on the theological side of                                         
JD Grier or David Platt they are very                                           
anti prayer anti sinner's prayer I                                              
should say but they're also Calvinists                                          
and so they don't want to say hey                                               
anybody anywhere can accept Jesus into                                          
their heart or to be saved that can't                                           
happen in their theology in their                                               
theology they've got to be redeemed                                             
first and then they express it as a                                             
prayer so what they were really saying                                          
when they said don't ask Jesus into your                                        
heart stop saying this superstitious                                            
prayer what they were really saying is                                          
there are some preachers out there                                              
telling some of you damned people that                                          
you can be saved and they should not be                                         
telling you that because for God's glory                                        
he sent you to hell and how dare some                                           
preacher come and make you think that                                           
you're saved by saying a few words now                                          
in that regard I am all for the sinner's                                        
prayer because I believe that any man                                           
woman boy or girl can place their trust                                         
in Jesus Christ and I think we want to                                          
express it somehow and the way we                                               
express that to God is through a prayer                                         
God thank you for the gift of salvation                                         
that you've offered to me through the                                           
death burial and resurrection of Jesus                                          
Christ I gratefully receive it that's                                           
that's a sinner's prayer if you will or                                         
a Salvation prayer now flipside of that                                         
let me talk a little bit negative prior                                         
to modern days when this thing of the                                           
sinner's prayer came up prior to that                                           
time a person was led on a journey into                                         
faith that is they if it's a child                                              
perhaps they were for many years taught                                         
the things of the faith they started out                                        
and they started you know they taught                                           
the child the creation story and they                                           
taught the child the flood story and                                            
they taught the child the call of                                               
Abraham and they taught the child you                                           
know Abraham being sacrificed on an                                             
altar and how that foreshadows Christ                                           
and some of they just went and                                                  
so by the time that child was eight or                                          
nine or ten years old they had really                                           



this very solid biblical theological                                            
understanding and they expressed their                                          
faith not necessarily in a prayer but                                           
they expressed their faith and there                                            
wasn't really a time and some of you                                            
came up through this kind of environment                                        
there wasn't really a time when they                                            
said that was the day prior to that day                                         
I wasn't saved after that day I was                                             
saved on that day I prayed a prayer and                                         
that's when I received Jesus Christ that                                        
really didn't happen because we had a a                                         
cultural judeo-christian environment in                                         
which a person went on that journey even                                        
I think let's say in those 1700s the                                            
missionaries maybe a Hudson Taylor or so                                        
that goes to China and he begins to do                                          
his work and he meets this Chinese man                                          
and Chinese woman and Chinese boy and                                           
Chinese girl and what does he do he says                                        
hey in the beginning God created the                                            
heavens and the earth and he teaches him                                        
about creation he teaches him about the                                         
flood he teaches about Abraham or the                                           
tower Babel and of Abraham and Isaac and                                        
you know the Exodus and all those things                                        
and they come to a point eventually                                             
where they say ah you know what we trust                                        
in this we believe in this and maybe                                            
Hudson Taylor says okay let's let's pray                                        
and rejoice that this is where your                                             
faith is and they do that so there                                              
wasn't really a sinner's prayer there                                           
wasn't really a definitive moment of                                            
coming to faith in Jesus Christ it was                                          
much more of a journey that was taken                                           
now with the second great awakening the                                         
second great awakening in the United                                            
States and that's what the historians                                           
call it the second great awakening was I                                        
think let's go ahead and say a                                                  
charismatic movement and it was it was                                          
popularized by guys like Charles Finney                                         
and Charles Finney you know led people                                          
down the sawdust trail or was that I                                            
don't know what Mordecai ham or some of                                         
these others it they went out doing                                             
these sensationalistic revival meetings                                         
kind of pressuring maybe                                                        
people to come maybe it's all in the                                            
best of maybe it wasn't pressure maybe                                          
they're just preaching the gospel I                                             
don't know I try to give them the                                               
benefit of the doubt a little bit but                                           
they went out to these revival meetings                                         
if you will in Tabernacles                                                      
and they began to call people to the                                            
mourners bench now the mourners bench is                                        
a little bit it between let's say this                                          
Hudson Taylor type approach that I                                              
brought and and this you know say a                                             
sinner's prayer over here the mourners                                          



bench was come and think about it come                                          
and ask God to do something in your life                                        
come and stay right here and mourn over                                         
the fact that you are a sinner the                                              
mourners bench had a lot of the                                                 
emotionalism that came with the whole                                           
Phineas style of the Great Awakening and                                        
was you know worked into that later on                                          
then you have other evangelists that                                            
begin to come and probably it's the                                             
traveling evangelists that grew out of                                          
the second grade second grade Awakening                                         
and those would be evangelists like the                                         
Mordecai hams like the Billy Sundays to                                         
an extent like the deal Moody's like                                            
even the Billy Graham's and they did                                            
away with the mourners bench and just                                           
said come right here will lead you in a                                         
prayer now I may be wrong on this I'm                                           
I'm speculating a little bit on the                                             
history but I think that's kind of the                                          
history of the sinner's prayer if you                                           
will that probably it was radio                                                 
television and the traveling evangelist                                         
that popularized maybe even invented the                                        
modern sinners prayer and I don't think                                         
that prior to that time of the modern                                           
traveling evangelist that came out of                                           
the Second Great Awakening and of course                                        
was very popular in the early 1900's                                            
going up through the nineteen                                                   
60s I suppose 70s maybe I I don't think                                         
you had that kind of thing                                                      
so I am not totally against it because I                                        
do think it's natural to to speak to God                                        
about this and let God know you're                                              
placing your faith and the completed                                            
work of Jesus Christ                                                            
so that's it's not a terrible thing and                                         
I would never say stop asking Jesus into                                        
your heart and I would never call the                                           
sinner's prayer a superstitious prayer I                                        
would say that we ought to get a person                                         
into Bible study and in Bible study a                                           
week six weeks six months six years down                                        
the road somewhere along the way they're                                        
going to say you know what I really do                                          
believe that Jesus is offering or that                                          
God through Jesus is offering an eternal                                        
life through that completed work of                                             
Jesus and that's where I'm placing my                                           
trust and with that person I might even                                         
say why don't we bow our head right now                                         
and you just tell God that you talk to                                          
God and let him know hey I am receiving                                         
the gift of salvation that is given so I                                        
think in many ways it is certainly                                              
misused today but there is some benefit                                         
to all of that okay                                                             
let's me see here we've got a question                                          
from Eli and that question is the                                               
context grammatical setup of sentences                                          



and history of where Paul is in his life                                        
under the Roman Empire all going into                                           
Romans 13:1 through seven seemed to                                             
imply that Paul did not intend                                                  
Christians to be in government he                                               
appears to distinguish between us and                                           
them in Romans 13:4 Minister of God is                                          
such a loose term it doesn't necessarily                                        
mean Christians and talks of taking                                             
vengeance when in 12:9 it says they do                                          
take vengeance what do you think let's                                          
see if we can go to Romans chapter 13                                           
where Paul says let every soul be                                               
subject to higher powers there's no                                             
power but God the powers that be are                                            
ordained of God whosoever therefore                                             
resisteth the power resisteth the                                               
ordinance of God and they that resist                                           
shall receive to themselves damnation                                           
for rulers are not a terror to good                                             
works but to evil wilt thou then not be                                         
afraid of the power do that which is                                            
good and thou shalt have the praise of                                          
the same for he that is the ruler he is                                         
the minister of God I suppose that's the                                        
word diakonos yes of so the deacon or                                           
the servant the minister of God to thee                                         
for good but if thou do that which is                                           
evil be afraid for he beareth not the                                           
sword in vain for he is the minister of                                         
God a revenger to execute wrath upon him                                        
that do evil wherefore ye must needs be                                         
subject not only for wrath but also for                                         
conscience sake for this cause pay ye                                           
tribute also for they are God's                                                 
ministers attending continually on this                                         
very thing now Eli's premise here is                                            
that because Paul is talking about the                                          
the ruler if you will in these                                                  
third-person terms it's not me it's not                                         
you it's them they are the ministers of                                         
God or the servants of God the diakonos                                         
of God they are the servants of God for                                         
good but if you do evil then they're                                            
gonna bear the sword they are going to                                          
bear the sword now can you take that                                            
then to be a statement that Christians                                          
should not be in the government you know                                        
the this was very often in the past a                                           
position of especially the Calvinists                                           
Calvinists and reformed theology I think                                        
the Westminster Confession speaks of                                            
this that a Christian should not be part                                        
of the government they took this                                                
position because indeed the government                                          
bore the sword and they said this is not                                        
something that a Christian can do and                                           
therefore they should be separated from                                         
that I don't personally agree with that                                         
I think that Paul as he speaks here                                             
actually comes and he's just speaking                                           
from a very practical point of view that                                        



where he was in the first century there                                         
were not these government officials that                                        
were Christian because it was not until                                         
much later that government officials                                            
began to be Christian except that you                                           
might remember that I think it's even in                                        
Romans isn't it that he talks about                                             
those who are of Caesars household                                              
that's hard to tell is he talking about                                         
family members or is he talking about                                           
employees in the administration or is he                                        
talking about army those in the army who                                        
are saved and but that in and of itself                                         
those are of Caesars household that                                             
appears to say you can become saved and                                         
still stay in that position thus you can                                        
be saved and still bear the sword now                                           
though I think that Romans chapter 13 is                                        
mostly about government officials I                                             
don't think that that is the the sole                                           
understanding let's come back here let                                          
every soul every person be subject to                                           
higher powers I think this is speaking                                          
in general there is no power but of God                                         
and the powers that be are ordained of                                          
God he's not talking about the                                                  
individuals there by the way he's not                                           
saying you know Nero was ordained of God                                        
to be in that position what he's saying                                         
is that authorities of positions of                                             
authority are or                                                                
of God and that's very clear we see that                                        
in the family there's the position of                                           
the authority for the husband for Christ                                        
and the husband and then the wife and                                           
then the children that position of                                              
parent over child and husband over wife                                         
and Christ over husband those are                                               
authorities that are powers and the word                                        
here is as I suspected egg zuzia it's                                           
the word for authority                                                          
those are authorities or powers that are                                        
ordained of God so this can come just                                           
across the board the overseer of a                                              
church is an authority that is ordained                                         
of God the government is an authority                                           
that is ordained of God and you know the                                        
the role of the husband again an                                                
authority that is ordained by God so I                                          
think he starts out speaking in a                                               
general sense here that the higher                                              
powers that is the authorities that are                                         
above you is literally video translation                                        
there the God has put those there he has                                        
given that order in society in our                                              
series on 30 practical doctrines that                                           
you need to know I speak of there's a                                           
there's a sermon on there on broken                                             
relationships the doctrine of broken                                            
relationships and it's because of broken                                        
relationships that God puts Authority in                                        
here if not we would just have an                                               



utterly broken society we have to have                                          
some kind of order and so God brings                                            
that in now it just so happens that that                                        
would Paul is writing and he comes down                                         
and he speaks of these rulers here let's                                        
look at verse 3 in the Greek and so it                                          
uses a form of our K here and that often                                        
would be governmental rulers but would                                          
not necessarily have to be but they're                                          
not a terror for good works but to evil                                         
that's kind of true whether it's the                                            
teacher or it's the policeman or the                                            
governmental authority very true there                                          
now I don't know that I would go so far                                         
as Allah goes here                                                              
in its question anyway that I read from                                         
Eli says he appears to distinguish                                              
between us and them he does and I very                                          
much am big on those pronouns if you've                                         
listened to me before so why am I not                                           
going to strengthen that distinction                                            
which is in Romans 13 you're absolutely                                         
right it's in Romans 13 I just think                                            
that that was just the facts on the                                             
ground right then that it all all the                                           
government officials were them and or                                           
they may be Christians we could even go                                         
that way as you speak rulers are not a                                          
terror of good works will thou then be                                          
afraid of the power                                                             
what if he's talking about the pastor                                           
here again I think in verses 1 &amp; 2 he                                       
could be or the husband you know he's                                           
saying hey there are these authorities                                          
so no distinction there if he's talking                                         
about the husband we wouldn't say oh                                            
yeah he's the you can't be a Christian                                          
husband no we wouldn't say that so I                                            
think if that carries through to a                                              
governmental official you can be a                                              
Christian governmental official now                                             
might I also say that probably a                                                
Christian would want to think twice                                             
about some of that especially in a in a                                         
legislative role I hesitate to say this                                         
because we need more Christians in the                                          
legislature later than legislators and                                          
Town Council's and all this kind of                                             
stuff around America it's a huge need                                           
but but you're going to have to deal                                            
with snakes in the grass like Mitt                                              
Romney and you're going to be right up                                          
there among those a slimy kind of people                                        
and in that slimy kind of thing but I                                           
was asked a question a few weeks ago                                            
about what whether you you know a person                                        
could go into the modeling industry and                                         
I said yeah you just have to be careful                                         
and same with those governmental issues                                         
I appreciate the question there he'll I                                         
thank you and let's see I think that                                            
we've got a question from                                                       



Gregg and in locus North Carolina how                                           
much do you think that Moses was                                                
influenced by the Midianites having                                             
think that he had 40 years among the                                            
Midianites and 40 years among the                                               
Egyptians and yet he seemed to be                                               
utterly passionate about his Hebrew                                             
roots all along and so I think that                                             
doubtless there were things from the                                            
Egyptians that influenced him things                                            
from the Midianites that influenced him                                         
and like Jethro that we talked about at                                         
the beginning of our program                                                    
incidentally the reason that this week                                          
is the week for shukran Druze at 20/20                                          
is because this is the week that in in                                          
synagogues the Jewish people as they go                                         
through their scheduled readings are                                            
reading about Jethro and Moses this                                             
Sabbath that would be tomorrow                                                  
and so as they're reading about Jethro                                          
talk about the Midianites now obviously                                         
Jethro had an influence on Moses at                                             
least as it relates to some organization                                        
there are some people by the way they                                           
say that that meeting between Jethro and                                        
Moses was the beginning of Western                                              
governments as we know it maybe so maybe                                        
not but I would say there probably was                                          
some degree of influence that both the                                          
Egyptians and the Midianites shared how                                         
this is not Moses but the people of                                             
Israel who now for two hundred and                                              
fifteen years had lived in Egypt we look                                        
at the people of Israel and they were                                           
very influenced by their two-hundred                                            
years in Egypt weren't they remember                                            
even the food well back in Egypt you                                            
know we've got the leeks and the garlic                                         
and all of you know all these wonderful                                         
things and so there certainly was that                                          
kind of influence and I wouldn't want to                                        
discount how that brings it about but at                                        
the same                                                                        
time Moses had a burning bush experience                                        
which does you know clear your mind of a                                        
lot of things and he seems so passionate                                        
about his Jewish roots that I think that                                        
it would probably be cultural issues if                                         
you will that would take that there                                             
bring that together okay Tom in                                                 
Georgetown Texas good see you in numbers                                        
38 and Joshua 20 when cities of refuge                                          
are established who or what is the                                              
Avenger of blood ah one of these                                                
wonderful Old Testament questions                                               
numbers chapter 35 and or let's see                                             
we've got also I'm tell you what because                                        
the first when I found of Avenger and                                           
blood was Deuteronomy chapter 19 verse 6                                        
I'm gonna go there possibly a little bit                                        
different but I think it'll be the same                                         



lest the Avenger of blood pursued the                                           
Slayer while his hot heart is hot and                                           
overtake him because the way is long and                                        
slay him whereas he was not worthy of                                           
death and as much as he hated him in                                            
times past wherefore I command thee                                             
saying thou shalt separate three cities                                         
for these so it's in the same context as                                        
the cities of refuge and you have this                                          
phrase here the Avenger of blood now I                                          
am going to look that up in English and                                         
let's see okay that's the only time the                                         
exact phrase is used here is Deuteronomy                                        
chapter 19 verse 6 the Avenger of blood                                         
let's check these little references                                             
number 35 12 and 35 19 they shall be                                            
cities of refuge from the Avenger okay                                          
verse 19 also the revenger of blood is                                          
used in 35:19 revenger of blood                                                 
I would suppose that we're talking about                                        
the same thing there possibly even the                                          
same Hebrew word the Avenger and the                                            
revenger let's go ahead and look up this                                        
Strong's word okay interesting it's the                                         
word for redemption                                                             
so Adam it's very you get some into some                                        
interesting things in Hebrew here you've                                        
got the kinsman redeemer the Avenger the                                        
revenger of blood twice know several                                            
times quite a few times in numbers                                              
chapter 35 as Tom mentioned also                                                
Deuteronomy chapter 19 you've got it in                                         
Joshua chapter 30 20 as again tom has                                           
mentioned the Avenger blood and then                                            
you've got the same used in Ruth where                                          
it talks about the kinsman redeemer so                                          
you put this together this is one of the                                        
areas I think you have to be careful in                                         
doing word studies you might put this                                           
together and say the kinsman redeemer of                                        
blood is the kinsman redeemer the                                               
kinsman redeemer is Christ the Avenger                                          
of blood is Christ you would be                                                 
connecting dots that don't should not be                                        
connected together so the Avenger of                                            
blood let me just see here if I can                                             
bring this up in Hebrew and the Avenger                                         
is in the cow that's just a kind of a                                           
statement of fact of blood the grammar                                          
is a little bit obviously very different                                        
from the Greek here the Redeemer or the                                         
Avenger of the blood that is now I think                                        
that what you've got here by the way in                                         
Ruth does not talk about the blood it                                           
just talks about the kinsman avenger or                                         
the kinsman redeemer what we find in                                            
that word I think when you put that                                             
together is that this is a word which                                           
means to to pay back to                                                         
to extract the price that is necessary                                          
so I think the Avenger here or revenger                                         
whichever term you use the Avenger or                                           



Avenger of blood is the one who says                                            
I've got to take care of this now mice                                          
my suspicion is that in those days of                                           
numbers 35 and Joshua chapter 20 even                                           
there there was not as much the police                                          
force just didn't exist people were                                             
their own policemen kind of like the                                            
Wild West which by the way isn't totally                                        
a bad thing I mean the Wild West sort of                                        
worked every now and then there were                                            
some injustice that took place right but                                        
they said hey you know we've got a                                              
murderer in the camp we have to take                                            
care of this                                                                    
so the Avenger blood was the person that                                        
was was doing that now the cities of                                            
refuge literally were to say a person                                           
ought to at least have a trial before                                           
this comes so you have a City of Refuge                                         
close by that they can quickly get into                                         
that and there they were if I'm                                                 
understanding this and I haven't done a                                         
study in a while on these cities of                                             
refuge but if I understand this                                                 
correctly it wasn't that they just would                                        
live forever there but that's where they                                        
would have a trial and let's see what                                           
what the guilty opinion is through all                                          
of that saying thank you so I think the                                         
Avenger of blood here happens to be the                                         
the vigilante even who is taking care of                                        
that so I appreciate that okay I                                                
question from let's see from Rick I                                             
believe and that's question is I'm too                                          
late to the show so if you haven't                                              
already can you comment on the article I                                        
sent you yesterday oh boy can I come in                                         
that the article said we need less                                              
Shepherds and more entrepreneurial                                              
apostles hashtag business this is Pastor                                        
Rick out in Fresno who did send me an                                           
article just today here we go I believe                                         
I can pull this up and we can show it to                                        
you here a little bit and it's the kind                                         
of article that makes me mad so this is                                         
a pre warning if you don't like it when                                         
Randy white gets mad yeah you might want                                        
to have the children leave the room                                             
here's the article by Karimi wolf who                                           
knew often ewolf I believe is how you                                           
pronounce that he's at church growth                                            
guru why we need more entrepreneurial                                           
church leaders not more Shepherd's have                                         
offensive from the beginning isn't it                                           
the biblical term that is used a few                                            
times in the scripture referring to                                             
Pastor is never entrepreneurial church                                          
leaders and as always shepherds now I                                           
happen to be an entrepreneur and I have                                         
a very entrepreneurial way of thinking I                                        
don't have any problem with a pastor who                                        
has entrepreneurial thinking but his                                            



calling scripturally is as a shepherd                                           
but almost even the headline itself says                                        
I know the Bible tells you to be a                                              
shepherd but if we're ever going to be                                          
able to sell enough of my gunk to you                                           
you're gonna have to give up the                                                
shepherding biblical stuff because                                              
you'll never buy my stuff if your                                               
biblical and I need three hundred and                                           
eighty-nine dollars out of you that's                                           
just my interpretation from the headline                                        
now the article goes on and he says I                                           
might be opening up a controversial                                             
conversation Randy white inserts because                                        
you're totally dismissing the Bible but                                         
I think it has to be said I hope you'll                                         
hear me out okay we'll try to hear you                                          
out we're quite literally missing the                                           
actually he's not going to talk about                                           
getting into votes and has nothing to do                                        
with boats so we're quite literally but                                         
not really literally missing the boat                                           
figuratively we're quite literally                                              
missing the boat if you're Christian for                                        
certain reasons you have faith you had                                          
for for certain the reason you have the                                         
faith you have is because Jesus died and                                        
rose again that's the absolute                                                  
foundation of faith and we'll leave                                             
everything else from there now but would                                        
you ever have heard of Jesus if a rabbi                                         
named Saul hadn't sailed all over the                                           
known world telling every Jewish non                                            
Jewish person he could find about Jesus                                         
planting churches almost everywhere he                                          
went sort of forgets the whole mystery                                          
thing but nonetheless the Apostle Paul                                          
as it became known left a huge impact                                           
not just on the church but upon millions                                        
of lives in human history because he                                            
possessed the spiritual gift of                                                 
Apostleship it was a spiritual gift at                                          
that time you're exactly right and the                                          
Apostle Paul did have it what's an                                              
apostle to put it in today's idiom or as                                        
today's idiots say an apostle is a                                              
spiritual entrepreneur that right there                                         
Carrie nee woof is garbage                                                      
an apostle is not a spiritual                                                   
entrepreneur I'm gonna be able to sell                                          
three hundred and eighty-nine dollars                                           
worth of junk to stupid people who came                                         
out of a seminary ha ha judging                                                 
spiritual entrepreneur you get that from                                        
the Bible what are you talking about a                                          
shepherd cares for a usually small group                                        
and we hate small groups because we're                                          
in the church growth movement an apostle                                        
launches dozens hundreds thousands of                                           
new communities of Christ followers and                                         
spiritual entrepreneurs are so much                                             
better Paul was so much better than                                             



Timothy Timothy was just a shepherd he                                          
didn't do squat                                                                 
he should have bought my my church Enya                                         
church growth package I told you I was                                          
gonna get wound up shepherd the other                                           
thing the church today is flooded with                                          
leaders who fit the Shepherd model them                                         
pipsqueaks                                                                      
out there at pickles gap who've been                                            
serving that little tiny church for 40                                          
years wasting their life there I'd like                                         
to sell you a package for three hundred                                         
and eighty nine dollars it'll help get                                          
pickles gap on the map and so there's                                           
too many of those leaders who fit the                                           
Shepherd model caring for people who are                                        
already Assembly DOM and they're just                                           
focused on themselves just taking care                                          
of their little you know a broken                                               
toenail and that they're there                                                  
shepherding them managing what's been                                           
built helping the people neat helping                                           
meet spiritual cos of this is also a                                            
spiritual gift I don't mean to say bad I                                        
gotta say this differently because                                              
they're not gonna buy they're gonna get                                         
mad at me before I get to the sales call                                        
here so oh yeah it's a spiritual gift                                           
let me ask you Karen a wolf from home do                                        
spiritual gifts come does God decide to                                         
give spiritual gifts well if so then                                            
maybe he gave some to be apostles and                                           
some to be Shepherds if I can put it in                                         
your term maybe we should just leave it                                         
up to God and quit trying to sell                                               
shepherds the Apostleship kit which is a                                        
fake anyway going on but we have far to                                         
leave too few leaders who have the                                              
spiritual gift of Apostleship well talk                                         
to God don't nobody's trying to sell me                                         
something Randy you need to be an                                               
apostle not Shepherd that's a reason why                                        
you just have a few people down there in                                        
that little church in Taos New Mexico is                                        
because you haven't bought my package                                           
yet and if you buy my package you'll                                            
have the spiritual gifts of Apostleship                                         
which comes from me and my training this                                        
is such arrogance                                                               
utter arrogance and that's what the                                             
church growth movement is all about by                                          
the way I believe this helps explain the                                        
malaise and much of the Western Church                                          
which has the vast majority of churches                                         
plateaued or declining actually LifeWay                                         
explains that malaise I use that jump                                           
for too many years we quite literally                                           
need to get people in the boat or car                                           
planes start new things shake up old                                            
lead to a better tomorrow get out of                                            
pickles gap go on someplace overseas and                                        
do something is this not just another                                           



slam a small churches seems like                                                
me well yes and no ah okay at least put                                         
the yes part in there and he talks about                                        
this guy Karl voters pastors in orange                                          
Callan County in California where                                               
everyone has a megachurch it seems he                                           
leads a smaller Church hi I I'd kind of                                         
like to look that up because my guess is                                        
it'd be bigger than anything in my town                                         
and maybe even in almost in my state but                                        
it leaves a smaller Church and goes on                                          
here's a little bit about him about                                             
these smaller church just tries to give                                         
a good word to smaller churches but                                             
basically says those smaller churches                                           
need to get bigger never settled never                                          
settle never settle never settle five                                           
things entrepreneurial leaders bring a                                          
willingness to risk because that guy the                                        
small towns never done that                                                     
experimentation that guidance small                                             
towns never done that Restless                                                  
discontent with the status quo boldness                                         
all this this is just psychobabble is                                           
all it is we don't need to read it too                                          
much okay do you need the gift of                                               
shepherding absolutely but we're                                                
desperately missing the gift of                                                 
spiritual entrepreneurship the gift of                                          
spiritual entrepreneurship I think he's                                         
I think Harry new Wolf's got the gift of                                        
spiritual manure ship now he goes on                                            
feel free to leave a comment don't don't                                        
just leave a comment and get him to read                                        
the article basically oh here we go                                             
if you'd love to reach more people in                                           
2020 the church growth masterclass yay                                          
here we go with the church growth                                               
masterclass you'll learn 10 reasons your                                        
dumb little church isn't growing get rid                                        
of the pews get rid of them stinky old                                          
flowers and get rid of the pulpit and                                           
put on some skinny jeans how to tell if                                         
your church leaders are getting burned                                          
out you got to read a book for that                                             
you're gonna pay money prep book for                                            
that what are these seminary grads the 5                                        
keys to your church better impacting the                                        
Hills what to do and your church wants                                          
to grow but not change five essentials                                          
for church growth five disruptive trends                                        
to walk get instant access to the course                                        
today oh my goodness we've got to do it                                         
I've got a small church what am I going                                         
to do and there we see Kerry Neil Woolf                                         
giving a sales call and you go through                                          
all this stuff again and you know                                               
there's the oh look give three bonus                                            
sessions two hundred ninety seven dollar                                        
value you get that breaking two hundred                                         
cores because if you're under 200 what                                          
kind of idiotic church are you after all                                        



I mean two hundred two hundred ones                                             
godly one ninety-nine right the two                                             
hundred barrier you see read about it in                                        
the in the book of acts of these things                                         
oh here we go oh I missed it I said                                             
three something that's just the starter                                         
edition for six hundred and ninety seven                                        
dollars look what we get to add six                                             
hundred ninety seven dollars we get to                                          
the the breaking two hundred course we                                          
get twelve licenses to the breaking two                                         
hundred so you can bring your twelve                                            
people which is probably all you got                                            
anyway because you're such a shepherd                                           
you get the the cheat sheet you get the                                         
video preaching to the unchurched and                                           
five essentials for church growth you                                           
get the breaking four hundred eight                                             
hundred one thousand gonna straining and                                        
by the time you need to break the one                                           
thousand bonus ring I'll have my next                                           
program together to sell you seven ways                                         
to church growth the attendance                                                 
increasing engagement five disruptive                                           
video trends to watch I told you I was                                          
gonna get mad I think this is the                                               
biggest bunk of the biggest bucket of                                           
spiritual manure ship I have seen in a                                          
long time do you know what is                                                   
frightening about the whole thing                                               
people actually send their money and buy                                        
this stuff Kerry Neil Walters you know                                          
pretty well known as it says right here                                         
trusted by over three thousand uses the                                         
leaders I don't know if you're really a                                         
leader if you have to base $697 to                                              
figure out some unbiblical stuff that                                           
you know you could have googled it or                                           
you could just maybe I don't know preach                                        
the Bible in season and out of season I                                         
hear a voice sing but you'll never break                                        
the 200 barrier so be it so be it                                               
ah I don't get it but I appreciate the                                          
comment that was that you gave there can                                        
you refresh my app screen here I think                                          
it's not all working there oh okay so I                                         
thought I was gonna get carried away and                                        
get us out of time here okay so we have                                         
the find a good question here I got them                                        
I've got a bunch of questions here                                              
several of them go together Larry from                                          
Oh Larry and Austin Colorado good to see                                        
ya would would your teaching be the same                                        
now as it was when you first taught John                                        
3:6 in the past probably not and I am                                           
oops                                                                            
looking up here to see I'm not sure if                                          
you refer to verse six or verse 16 there                                        
John 3:6 or 16 but by the way my guess                                          
is it's not going to be the same and I'm                                        
not exactly sure where where you may                                            
have heard that or how recent but I                                             



would say if it has if I've taught it                                           
probably if I taught John prior to let's                                        
say in the last 12 months probably I                                            
would at least have a different                                                 
different Avenue at which I'm coming and                                        
a more nuanced teaching to it that has                                          
to relate to the kingdom and to the                                             
nation of Israel and with Jesus                                                 
as a as the the minister to the Jewish                                          
people                                                                          
I believe it's Romans chapter 15 verse 8                                        
yes now I say that Jesus Christ was a                                           
minister of the circumcision for the                                            
truth of God to confirm the promises                                            
made to the fathers so I used to not                                            
incorporate this truth of Romans 15 8                                           
into my teaching of John and I I said                                           
that John made Jesus he took Jesus's                                            
words that aligned with the Pauline                                             
epistles and John did kind of that                                              
translating for us but now I do take it                                         
more as Jesus was a minister of the                                             
circumcision for the truth of God to                                            
confirm the promises made to the fathers                                        
so I would take John 3 in its entirety                                          
now and say this has something to do                                            
with the old promises even though                                               
there's lots of similarities in John                                            
3:16 but remember that which is similar                                         
is not the same and so I would take that                                        
now in a in a different manner through                                          
that and would it would not be the same                                         
so stick with us on our Wednesday night                                         
studies of the Gospel of John and you'll                                        
see the new and improved Randy white                                            
theology because we always question the                                         
Pastor Rick do you recommend books by                                           
Alan red path like the making of a man                                          
of God I believe he was a former pastor                                         
at Moody Memorial Church I am actually                                          
not familiar with him so no I would not                                         
recommend him just for that issue but                                           
Alan red path let's see here                                                    
he's got making of the man of God                                               
lessons from                                                                    
the life of david victorious Christian                                          
service studies in the book of Nehemiah                                         
that's these that I'm always a little                                           
afraid of things like this because this                                         
is building a Christian doctrine the                                            
doctrine of Christian service out of the                                        
Old Testament book of Nehemiah I'm not                                          
sure that that is something that I would                                        
want to do victorious Christian living                                          
let's look here and see if we can find                                          
okay yeah the same thing I I suspected                                          
it might be victorious Christian living                                         
studies in the book of Joshua the book                                          
of Joshua is not about victorious                                               
Christian living which tells me that                                            
he's making stuff up that he's pulling                                          
similarities out of the book of Joshua                                          



but he's not actually teaching the book                                         
of Joshua and and even if he's all of                                           
those similarities are accurate I doubt                                         
they are when you start down my path but                                        
even if they're all accurate he's not                                           
teaching the book of Joshua and you                                             
would not come out of the book of Joshua                                        
saying yeah I had I now know the purpose                                        
of the book of Joshua I might also add                                          
that this I as a publisher I can spot                                           
immediately that it's self-published                                            
which is not completely a bad thing the                                         
whole publishing world has changed if it                                        
hadn't I wouldn't be a publisher but                                            
this tells me that somebody didn't do                                           
all their work notice all lowercase                                             
victorious Christian living and that's                                          
not the way the cover is in victorious                                          
Christian living so something's up here                                         
and then I go down as I suspected I went                                        
down and look CreateSpace independent                                           
publishing platform that that is you and                                        
I today you could put all of that on                                            
there                                                                           
and I would least say why do you do you                                         
do that when there is a group out there                                         
called trust house publishers and it                                            
takes it and takes your work and it                                             
happens to be a little thing we do on                                           
the side at dispensational publishing                                           
for books that are good Christian books                                         
but are not what we're looking for in                                           
verse-by-verse exegetical bible teaching                                        
and theology teaching and from a                                                
dispensational perspective that there's                                         
a good author out there once it so at                                           
best he should have contacted us and it                                         
would have been much better than create                                         
space so that's little advertisement for                                        
trust house publishers question from                                            
Keith Hall I know we're over time today                                         
but we else had an interview at the                                             
beginning and it's the end of the week -                                        
Keith Hall is it a correct                                                      
interpretation of scripture that it took                                        
quite a long time for the plagues in                                            
Egypt to be completed it would seem as                                          
if you look at Exodus 96 where all the                                          
Egyptian cattle died and then 9:20 where                                        
some Egyptians had their cattle brought                                         
inside to avoid the plague of hail was                                          
just one example to say hey there's some                                        
time that passes here I think that it                                           
would be a correct interpretation of                                            
scripture that it took quite a long time                                        
and again you do have the cattle dying                                          
and you do have the cattle being brought                                        
inside now that's the cattle in Egypt                                           
maybe it's the cattle right there in the                                        
in the city that they were living in and                                        
in which the the the the Pharoah was                                            
living let's assume all the cattle in                                           



New Mexico died we got a lot of cows                                            
here in New Mexico cows and oil we do                                           
very well at accept that aoc is trying                                          
to stop the cows and governor michelle                                          
lujan-grisham just trying to stop the                                           
oil so here in New Mexico which always                                          
comes in number 49                                                              
and everything Thank You Mississippi but                                        
New Mexico number 49 you know we're                                             
gonna be number 52 after Ukraine if                                             
we're not careful here because we're                                            
getting rid of a cap but anyway I get I                                         
got off didn't I                                                                
so let's assume all the cows in New                                             
Mexico died New Mexico's a very big big                                         
place I put something another day I                                             
think we can fit I forgot what it is                                            
seven or eight Delawares or something                                           
like that New Mexico                                                            
I looked up the numbers originally a                                            
whole bunch of Rhode Island's we can fit                                        
in but nonetheless it's a big place                                             
now if all the cows in New Mexico died                                          
my guess is that give us three weeks we                                         
could have cows back in we buy some cows                                        
from Texas we'd buy some cows from                                              
Colorado                                                                        
we'd Arizona everything died over there                                         
so we'd get some cows in no doubt about                                         
it                                                                              
so Egypt for example was related                                                
probably even controlled cush which                                             
today is Ethiopia and probably even                                             
stretched over into Libya and those air                                         
so they could probably get cows in                                              
fairly short order and they would need                                          
to get cows in fairly short order so I                                          
wouldn't necessarily say you've got to                                          
have time to get a mama and a bull a cow                                        
and a bull in see I'm a rancher to get a                                        
cow in a bowl in and give it the not                                            
enough of a rancher to know how long the                                        
gestation period is but I know the word                                         
gestation and you know let them and then                                        
you know slowly build your follow-up                                            
flocks and that would be you know months                                        
and months years and years really                                               
probably I mean they I think cow has a                                          
calf once a year so it's gonna take a                                           
long time to do that I don't think you                                          
have to have that much time in but I do                                         
think it's even within the pattern of                                           
God to give a lot of warranty                                                   
and a lot of time for warning so I think                                        
yeah you've got really every every                                              
degree of insight to say is this a year                                         
is it two years is it five years as a                                           
ten year period I wouldn't have a                                               
problem with any of that being the case                                         
through there so yeah I think I think                                           
it's a good insight to recognize that                                           
and to see that all come together there                                         



let's see this gradual I'm not sure have                                        
I got the beginning of the question here                                        
gradual explode oh this gradual exposure                                        
to faith we were talking about that                                             
earlier comes from Philippians 2:12 work                                        
out with work out your faith with fear                                          
and trembling okay put all that together                                        
and that is Philippians again chapter 2                                         
verse 12 yeah wherefore my beloved as                                           
you have always obeyed not only in my                                           
presence but now much more in my absence                                        
work out your salvation with fear and                                           
trembling let's look at the Greek here                                          
work out kata if from the from the air                                          
gone that is you know bring it to its                                           
full of fruition your own salvation with                                        
fear and trembling I think that while                                           
that might be saying it let's take our                                          
salvation and carry it out to its                                               
fullest degree nonetheless I do think it                                        
even goes into our evangelism and how we                                        
evangelize people now I think that there                                        
is very much a place for door-to-door                                           
evangelism for you know just crisis                                             
evangelism for evangelizing the I                                               
sitting next to you on the plane                                                
those kind of things just that                                                  
instantaneous this is the last time I've                                        
got I'm going to evangelize I'm going to                                        
ask them you know if they died today                                            
would they go to heaven I'm going to                                            
give them a gospel tract I'm going to                                           
ask them they're a Christian I think                                            
there's always a place for that but I                                           
think the heart and soul of church                                              
evangelism ought to be helping a child                                          
for example work out his salvation and                                          
again even if we're not using that                                              
scripture exactly correctly there's                                             
cliff brings up that Scripture I think                                          
that there certainly is a lot of truth                                          
there if we don't believe that a person                                         
is I'll use the word disciple because we                                        
know what it means if we don't think                                            
there discipled overnight do they have                                          
to be evangelized overnight or should we                                        
say let's get kids in the bus ministry                                          
let's bring them along it lets you know                                         
teach them how to worship let's teach                                           
them who God is let's teach them who                                            
made the world let's teach some of those                                        
stories of faith building stories of the                                        
Hebrew Scriptures let's get them in and                                         
let them understand the life of Christ                                          
and get them through the death burial                                           
and resurrection let's show how Israel                                          
rejected the kingdom let's show how Paul                                        
then was given a mystery and this                                               
mystery is the gospel that we have today                                        
I think there's huge benefit to that and                                        
it's one of the things that I appreciate                                        
about ethnos 360 and the way their the                                          



the strategy that their missionaries use                                        
which is chronological Bible telling and                                        
the things that are taking place there                                          
okay I kept you for a long time today I                                         
hope you interview you enjoy the                                                
interview at the beginning of our                                               
program which began a long time ago want                                        
to learn more about that that is the                                            
Druze veterans association Druze vets                                           
dot o-r-g that's another little side                                            
thing the dispensational publishing                                             
company was able to do because I happen                                         
to know Michael Cohen who is involved in                                        
the founding of it and he asked me where                                        
we got some of our websites and I said I                                        
got a guy and I see I learned what it is                                        
is it that just let us do it and so we                                          
did it and that Druze Vatsa dot o-r-g                                           
is the website there nice little way to                                         
be a blessing to Israel because the                                             
Druze people are a blessing to Israel                                           
now I have not followed up all of the                                           
all the all the questions in the chats I                                        
have this wonderful a new little chat                                           
admin here that gives me the ability to                                         
watch all your questions so I've just                                           
picked up the questions today haven't                                           
got all your chats let me tell you that                                         
Monday we will not be here Monday is                                            
Presidents Day and all the world shuts                                          
down for Presidents Day well actually                                           
our John Nelson Darby students are off                                          
on Monday and I need to go up and visit                                         
my mother-in-law of course you know my                                          
father-in-law of deceased recently and                                          
so Sunday afternoon we're going to head                                         
up there come back Monday so I'll be                                            
back with you on Tuesday but I will be                                          
taking the day off but Sunday I will be                                         
teaching Sunday school the book of Acts                                         
chapter 16 I'll be in the first chapter                                         
of the book of Revelation and we're                                             
going to see more about what this                                               
revelation is all about and I would love                                        
to see you there and all that in the                                            
meantime it's Randy white ministry 0rg                                          
appreciate seeing you and just one more                                         
time let me say cuz it's gonna go away                                          
and that is that this you can you can                                           
order we're out of stock but go ahead                                           
and put your order in so you get the                                            
good price you use coupon code Wednesday                                        
you'll save 30 percent on the hardback                                          
it's a nice extra it's a nice gift to                                           
give or if you don't have one it's a                                            
nice place to start there if you'd                                              
rather have the the what leather-bound                                          
or something like that we can do that                                           
too we always sell those that twenty                                            
percent off I believe they're their                                             
normal cover price that's the prices on                                         
there you don't need a coupon code for                                          



any of that but thirty percent off that                                         
hardback yeah right there thanks for                                            
being with us again for sticking around                                         
a little extra time today happy                                                 
Valentine's Day we love you and together                                        
we love the Lord and just are thrilled                                          
when you walk with us in serving him                                            
it's Randy white ministries dot RG lots                                         
of good                                                                         
stuff up there and I shall see you maybe                                        
Sunday morning god bless you you're                                             
dismissed                                                                       
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